CEDAR MEDICAL PRACTICE
MINUTES OF PATIENT PARTICIPATION GROUP MEETING
HELD ON WEDNESDAY, 30th APRIL 2025 

Present:	Dr Gandhi; Mrs Clark; Mr Mitchell; Mrs Harrison; Mrs Harrington; Lisa Donnelly (minutes)

Apologies:	Helen Rubie; Mrs Spiteri
__________________________________________________________________________________________

1.  MINUTES OF PREVIOUS MEETING

The minutes of the previous meeting held on Wednesday, 29th January 2025 were approved.

2.  MATTERS ARISING / ACTION REPORT

None.

3.  REVIEW OF PATIENT SUGGESTIONS / COMMENTS

Selection of patient feedback/compliment emails/calls sent to the Practice were read out.
Friends and Family Test Results continue to be available to read in both patient waiting rooms at the practice.

4.  STAFF CHANGES

· Dr Linnell (Salaried GP) will be returning to work in May following her maternity leave.
· Raj Chumber (PCN Nurse Associate) already provides a comprehensive treatment room service and with the assistance of the practice is planning to complete further training to qualify as a Registered Nurse. Raj is also keen to specialise in asthma care and planning to undertake spirometry.
· Dr Bradley (Salaried GP) recently got married and may decide to change to her married name (Dr Sleight).

5.  NORTH LINCOLNSHIRE PRIMARY CARE AWARDS 2025

Nominations are now open for the above annual awards. We are considering using AI to assist us this year with preparing our nomination supporting evidence.

6.  ANY OTHER BUSINESS

· Spring Covid Booster clinics were held over 3 weekends during April 2025 and have been completed.  We identified that patient uptake was lower this time, reason for this could be that patients who catch covid appear to manage their symptoms better now and less people are being hospitalised. All patients who were aged 75+ or immunosuppressed were offered the vaccine. Patients living in Care Home were also given the spring booster.
· The Cedar Medical Practice Newsletter has now been published and circulated in practice, via patient text messages, on the practice website. Feedback was that although it was very informative and presented well, there was a lot of information included that could be displayed as bullet points in future for easier reading. It was also noted that the font size was quite small, and some people may struggle to read it. It was therefore suggested that it could be noted on it that a large font version is available on request.
· The merging of Scunthorpe Hospital and Diana Princess of Wales Hospital at Grimsby was discussed again.
· There is one CEO for SGH, DPoW and Hull Hospitals as they are part of the same Care Group (though not part of the same Trust). As there are currently some issues surrounding the Chief Executive at Hull, it is thought this may slow down the current situation with Scunthorpe and Grimsby. 
· Staff have been lobbying MPs about the issues surrounding this.
· Merging would cause cross area issues as Social Services are run by 2 different Local Authorities.
· It is generally considered that Goole Hospital will ultimately end up being closed down. 
· The new CDC in Scunthorpe town centre has now opened therefore increasing capacity for MRI and CT scans etc (though waiting times for these to be reported on may increase as a result). It will be good for ‘one stop’ appointments where bloods and scans are required e.g. dementia screening, bowel cancer screening.
· The Pharmacy First service was explained to the group. Patients can attend allocated pharmacies for: sinusitis; sore throat; earache; infected insect bites; impetigo; shingles; uncomplicated urinary tract infections in women – therefore easing pressures on GP Practices. Patients can self-refer to the pharmacy if they have one of the listed conditions. Pharmacists can issue antibiotics if required. One PPG member has used this service and said it seemed to be a good scheme.

7.  DATE OF NEXT MEETING

The next PPG meeting will be held on Wednesday, 30th July 2025 at 12.30pm.
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